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Ms. L. Pyles

Acting Director, Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Conservation and Climate
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca

Dear Ms. Pyles:
POINTE DU BOIS GENERATING STATION — SHORT-TERM EXTENSION LICENCE

We request a Third Short-Term Extension Licence (STEL) for the Pointe du Bois
Generating Station under the provisions of Section 92(6) of Water Power Regulation
25/88R. The Second STEL was issued for a five-year term covering the period from
January 1, 2017 to Janvary 1, 2022. We request that the STEL be renewed for an
additional five-year term. The only change requested is a reduction in the installed
capacity, indicated in Section 2 of the Fourth Renewal Licence, to 89,200 horsepower
(down from 114,000 horsepower) with the removal of Units 3,5, 7, and 11.

Manitoba Hydro intends to submit the technical requirements for completing the Fifth
Renewal Licence for Pointe du Bois Generating Station to Manitoba Conservation and
Climate within the term of the next STEL.

Manitoba Hydro continues to operate the Pointe du Bois Generating Station in
compliance with the Second STEL. The supporting documentation provided in 2016
prior to issuance of the Second STEL is still valid and ongoing compliance with the
licence is documented in our Annual Water Levels and Flows Compliance Report.

If you have any questions about this matter, please call me at (204) 360-3018.
Yours truly,

W.V. Penner, P.Eng

Manager, Waterway Approvals and Monitoring Department
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